
South Cache Community Council
Meeting February 8, 2024

Minutes

In attendance:
Randy Bennnior, Principal
Rich White, Chairperson
Amy Garbe, Vice Chairperson
Michelle Scott, Scribe
Josh Nelson, Teacher Rep
Justin Bassett, School Employee
Cindy Page, Teacher Rep
Dallas Stahle
Brittnie Sautter, School Employee

Absent:
Dominic Bohne
Shanda Baldwin
Liz Halaufia, excused
Natalie Herb, excused

Visitors:

1. Review of minutes from December's meeting. Amy made a motion to approve the minutes.
Randy seconded the motion.

2. Randy reviewed upcoming events at the school. (see agenda)

3. Randy reviewed the data report for 2022-2023, the increases and decreases in Math, ELA,
and Science. Overall there was an increase in most areas and scores are higher than the state
average.

Rise data collected since the 2019-2020 school year is continuing to improve overall. On the
2021-2022 Rise test, 46% of students were proficient in LA, 61 % proficient in math, and 47 %
proficient in science. By comparison, during the 2022-2023 school year, the most recent
administration of end of level testing, 52% of students were proficient in LA, 56% proficient
in math, and 51% proficient in science. Last year’s data represent a 4% gain in LA, a 5% drop
in math, and a 4% gain in science from the 2021-2022 school year.
Rise testing results from 2023 show that our ELL population had a 6% gain in Language arts,
a 2% drop in math scores, and a 13% gain in science scores.
Rise testing results from 2023 show that our Sped population had a 15% gain in Language
arts, a 7% gain in math scores, and a 5% gain in science scores.
Rise testing results from 2023 show that our low income population had a 5% gain in
Language arts, a 7% drop in math scores, and a 8% gain in science scores.
Our students performed 11 percentage points above the state average in language arts, 14
percentage points above the state average in math, and 5 percentage points above the state
average in science.
In most cases, our minority, special education, and low income students have made extra big
growth margins in the core tested areas. (see data listed above) We continue to place extra
energy and effort into helping our ELL students make additional gains academically. We



recognize that we need additional time, resources, and support to continue in our
educational efforts.

4. Randy gave a safety report of what is being installed at the school as well as an update on
first aid responders, reunification plans, and more security cameras being installed at the
school.

5. Next month we will be talking about the trustlands budget and things that will be included in
the plan.

Next meeting will be March 14, 2024


